
 

Newsletter  Issue 5  2020 

Dear parents and carers, 

Welcome back to Term 2, 2020. 

As you are aware, the situation regarding coronavirus (COVID-19) continues to evolve. I would like to take this opportunity 
to thank you for your support during the early commencement of the Term 1 holidays.  

The Victorian Government has now advised that all schools will move to remote and flexible learning when students return 
for Term 2 on Wednesday 15 April. 

This means that all students who can learn at home must learn from home. This is a very clear directive by the 
Victorian Government based on the advice of the Chief Health Officer.  

All students will be learning from home, except for children on days when they cannot be supervised at home and no other 
arrangements can be made. 

The remote learning program is accessed through COMPASS. Students should use COMPASS each school day to      
access school work and receive information about making contact with their teachers. Teachers will use also MS Teams to 
provide interactive class sessions. Teachers will take note of student attendance in class sessions and student work for 
assessment. 

Approval has also been given for schools to have small groups of VCE and VCAL students on-site to complete their    
learning requirements if this is necessary and cannot be undertaken at home. Teaching staff will provide further            
information about this, if these arrangements are necessary.  All appropriate physical distancing and hygiene measures 
will be put in place. 

This is not an action being taken lightly, and I understand it may cause you and your family concern and stress. Please 
know this step is being taken to slow the spread of the virus and ensure the health and safety of all Victorians. 

Most of our teachers will also be working from home. All of them have been working hard to put curriculum plans in place 
to ensure continuity of learning and to support the wellbeing of all our students.  

VCE and VCAL students should use their current school timetable as their home learning plan. Students in Year 7 to Year 
10 may use the following as a guide to a daily learning plan subject to the work provided by their teachers via COMPASS.  

 Literacy: 45-60 minutes 

 Numeracy: 30-45 minutes 

 Physical activities: 30 minutes 

 Additional curriculum areas: 90 minutes 

Work is also underway to identify students who do not have access to digital technologies at home. Devices such as lap-
tops and tablets have been made available, on loan, to these students free-of-charge to ensure no student misses out. All 
affected families have been contacted and these laptops are available for those families that have yet to collect them. If 
your family has yet to collect a laptop, please call the school to arrange a pick-up time.  

Families without Internet access have also been identified and will receive a memory stick in the mail later this week. 
These sticks will provide resources and work for the first five weeks of term two. A second stick will be forwarded for the 
second half of the term. Students will be asked to return their memory sticks with completed work for assessment and 
feedback. To assist families a return envelope will be included with the memory stick. Alternatively, the stick can be      
returned directly to the school by prior appointment. 

This is clearly going to be a challenging time for all of us. It is going to be critically important that we work very closely   
together to ensure that we provide the very best possible support for the ongoing wellbeing and learning of our students 
and your children.  

At the end of Term One information and guidance about supporting your child/children in a remote learning environment 
was provided in an email, a COMPASS post and in the newsletter. The Department of Education and Training’s Learning 
from Home website also provides information and resources for parents and carers: 

 https://www.education.vic.gov.au/parents/learning/Pages/home-learning.aspx 

Further information regarding coronavirus (COVID-19) and schools can be found on the Department’s website, which will 
continue to be updated as the situation evolves:  

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/department/Pages/coronavirus.aspx 

Yea High School will be open, at times, with a small staff presence. We ask that 
members of the community only attend the school by prior appointment and only if 
no other form of communication is practicable.  

 

Thank you for your support during this time. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Bruce Skewes 

Principal 

YEA HIGH SCHOOL 

Mr Brian 
D’Arcy 

Mr Bruce 
Skewes 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/parents/learning/Pages/home-learning.aspx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/department/Pages/coronavirus.aspx


Parents and VCE students, 

Different times and different challenges allows opportunity to shine. At Yea we have been working through all the various Educa-
tion departments to provide you of the advice for what remote learning will look like for our VCE Students.  

Starting tomorrow, VCE Classes will run utilising a couple of mediums. 

 

1.     Compass – this is our number 1 medium to reach Students & Parents.  
a.   All work tasks – Learning Tasks will all be on her from a simple homework questions sheet to a detailed SAC.   
b.   Marking the roll – this will continue as of Wednesday  
c.   Any VCE notices will be posted on Compass. This situation is fluid and information will change.  
 

2.     Microsoft Teams – This is where we will meet our classes. Teams is a video conferencing medium endorsed by DET 
(Department of Education). All VCE students have an office 365 account and we have piloted this App in Term 1 Week 10 
with success. 
•     To get to the Teams App, my advice is to go via Compass à Office 365 à Teams app. You can, if you like, down-

load the App to your home screen.  
•     VCE teachers will teach to the current VCE timetable 
•     Generally you will have 4 or 5 periods,  

-  1 x Double Monday/Tuesday – Content focus 
-  1 x Single Wednesday (not every subject) – Q&A check-in session.  
-  1 x Double Thursday/Friday – Content Focus 

 

3.     Phone – Contacting VCE Students by phone may occur.  
 
4.     SACΩs – PLEASE BE AWARE THAT MORE INFORMATION ON THE IMPLEMENTATION OF SAC’S IS FORTH COMING.    

a.     Unit 1 & 2 SACs – SACs will change to allow assignments, open book tests, research tasks, case study materials. 
Key Knowledge/ Key Skills can be assessed as an S or N.  

b.    Unit 3 & 4 SACΩs – More information to follow. At this stage we do not have the best information to make the 
best decision.   

Additional VCE Education Support Programs we currently use and can continue to use as earlier VCE updates suggested 

•     VCAA – Subject Page - #1 page for Students/Teachers to use.  
•     Edrolo – invaluable at this time 
•     RESN – Great for all subjects. In my opinion this works particularly well for the English/Humanities subjects.  
•     Elevate Education – This may happen by a remote lecture/tute. More information will follow if this is going to occur.  

To Parents: Thank you for your support with our VCE cohort. The current feedback is that we know there will be bumps in the 
road and we work hard to smooth them all out.  

To Students: “It’s what you do when no one is watching that defines you” Michael Josephson.  

Good luck!!! 

James Walsh 
 

Some rules/advice for TEAMS 

V With large classes, students are asked to turn off Microphone and Camera to preserve bandwidth. This 
allows students with limited Data to function in the class.  Students will be asked direct questions and can 
then turn on their Microphone and Camera 

V All students to use the Blur background function when camera is on. Students in class in their bedroom 
with background on will be removed from the class. 

V Record the lesson. If a student/s are absent from online class they can watch it later. The recording will 
sit in your Class Team ready to go. 

V Teams app Training à Teams has Help function (bottom LHS of page). In help is a training section. 
V Chat function – Can be used for students who are initially less confident to ask questions. Or to add input 

during content driven learning. 
V Only Safe, responsible and appropriate behaviour online is accepted. Any student operating outside this 

measure will be removed from class. 



Ongoing Literacy Tasks (Years 7-10) 
Your child’s English teacher has been working hard to prepare an online learning curriculum that will be delivered 
in Term 2. They will be in contact with students via Compass, Microsoft Teams or a posted memory stick depend-
ing on your circumstances.  
As part of this program we are expecting that students will continue to participate in the ‘Strive’ independent read-
ing program. Research tells us that reading is extremely important as it is a gateway skill that allows students to 
succeed across all subject areas. The data below has been shared with the school community before and shows 
the variation in the amount of independent reading and how it correlates to reading outcomes.  

 
Teachers will continue to have reading conferences with students where possible. Please encourage your child to 
complete independent reading every day and to fill out their ‘Strive’ booklets. Students are able to access the 
school’s library catalogue online by following the instructions at the end of this article that our librarian, Belinda 
Fisher, has put together.   
Students are also encouraged to complete journal writing. In the current circumstances, the opportunity to express 
thoughts and ideas becomes even more important. Keeping a daily account of life during these extraordinary times 
is also something that can be looked back at in future years. Teachers will provide writing prompts for students to 
use.  
 
Term 1 Persuasive Writing Competition: Results 
Congratulations to everyone who entered the Term 1 Writing Competition and earned points for their house. The 
judging panel had a difficult task going through all the excellent entries and trying to find a winner. The use of per-
suasive language devices and argument were excellent and demonstrated that students have been working hard 
in English this year.  
Winners 
Category 1: Year 7 and 8 – Tom Rao 
Category 2: Year 9 and 10 – Louis Callander 
The winners will receive their prize soon! 
Congratulations once again to all participants and be on the lookout for the Term 2 Writing Competition which will 
focus on creative writing. More details will follow in the coming weeks.  
 
Library Online Catalogue: SINGLE SIGN-ON REMINDER  
Hopefully by now, our YHS community are aware that the library catalogue can now be accessed from home. I 
wanted to take this opportunity to remind everyone of how easy it is now for students and staff to log in to their pro-
files on the catalogue and unlock the potential of this one-stop research tool. Once you are logged in you have one
-click access to ClickView videos, eBooks, audiobooks and a whole range of other educational and reputable web-
sites, to assist with your research and learning. Simply click on the button that says Login via SSO, instead of typ-
ing your login details (borrower ID/ password). If you have already signed in to Microsoft Office 365 on your device, 
the web app should recognise this and log you straight in.  
If you are taken to the Microsoft login page, please use your school email address as your username, then enter 
your Compass password and remember to check the box that says ‘Save these login details’ or ‘Remember me’. If 
anyone has any problems please email Belinda ASAP. Happy reading! 



STAFF READING PROFILE 

Mr. Heal  
Favourite text type: 
Novels and Short Stories 

Recent reading: 
‘Dirt Music’ by Australian author, Tim     
Winton 

All time favourite: 
Tough one. It’s a choice between Kate 
Grenville’s ‘The Secret River’ and Raymond 
Feist’s ‘Magician’. If I have to choose one, 
I’ll go with ‘Magician’ because it’s one of 
the texts that got me hooked on reading.  

Must read for all students: 
‘The Giver’ by Lois Lowry. An absolute    
classic. 

Book Profile 

‘E-Boy’ by Anh Do 

An electrifying new adventure series from 

bestselling author, Anh Do. 

Ethan is supposed to be doing regular teen-

age things. 

He is not supposed to be in hospital getting a brain tumour removed 

by Gemini, a high-tech android doctor. But just as the operation be-

gins, the building is hit by an unusual bolt of lightningé 

When Ethan wakes up, things are different. Heõs always been good 

with computers, but now his skills are next-level. Ethan almost feels 

like heõs...part of the machine. 

And what about the android, Gemini? If Ethan is now part robot, 

does that make the robot part human? 

Ethan will need all his new skills just to stay alive. 

To access Microsoft Teams for classes, students need 
to go to Office 365 and go to the Teams app.  

Teachers will give 24 hours notice via the Compass 
newsfeed to let students know they will have a class on 
teams.  

Students having trouble accessing Teams should 
speak to their advisor for assistance.  


